


Dear Friends,

I am a sucker for a good buffet line. I’'m careful not to frequent them so that I don’t have to buy new
clergy shirts every year, but [ have found a particular weakness in the lunch buffet at India Oven on
Scottsville Road. Buffets offer a real gift in that there are the old standards — butter chicken, for
example — that [ know I can go back to every time, but I also have the ability to try something new
with very little risk. If I try it, and I like it, well then, my palate has expanded. IfI try it, and realize it
isn’t for me, I’ve not really lost anything in the process.

I’m also a sucker for a good outreach ministry buffet. I think having various options, both within the
auspices of Christ Church and out in the community with our partner organizations provides a great
framework for as many people as possible to get involved. Whether it is delivering meals once a
quarter, preparing lunch here weekly, volunteering at Manna Mart, donating to Churches United in
Christ HELP Ministry, or any of the other available options, you can find a place, time, and
community to serve, with very little risk, at least at the beginning. Of course, once you fall in love
with an outreach ministry, the work — physical, mental, and spiritual — can become quite challenging.

As a result of the smorgasbord approach to outreach, long before my arrival here, outreach ministry
was removed as a line item from the budget. As a result, these groups rely on direct donations from
parishioners, to the tune of $30,000 or more each year. In many ways, this piecemeal approach is just
an extension of the buffet. If you find an area of ministry that speaks to you, whether you can
volunteer or not, you can support it financially. This does, however, make any kind of bigger goals
more difficult to achieve.

I’m happy to announce that creation of the Outreach Ministry Grant Program, funded, in part, by
unspent Porter-Sims money from the past several years. Outreach ministries that are associated with
Christ Episcopal Church will have the opportunity to request up to $1,500 to tackle something bigger
than usual so that they can expand the scope of their work. A brief application will be available on our
website, and funds will be distributed at the discretion of the Vestry, as recommended by the Outreach
Ministry Leadership Team. I’'m grateful to the Vestry for their willingness to think outside the box on
this and to help our many outreach ministries to expand their work in meaningful ways. If you’d like
to learn more about the program, please visit www.cecbg.com.

Grace and Peace,

AV au
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Dear Friends,

The gray lump of clay went round and round, the wobble that had
become more pronounced with each rotation of the wheel as the clay
danced below me; I held my hands out, hesitating on what do next.
About half way through my first pottery class, I decided to fold the
clay in on itself and try to begin anew. When you begin throwing ’
pottery, I have learned, you have to make sure the clay is centered; as E
the wheel goes around, if they clay is centered, the piece will have the
same shape all around. To center the clay, you throw it on the wheel
and as the wheel begins to spin, you pull it up into a cone and then
smoosh it back down into a hill. This process, when repeated, helps
the clay become centered.

After that first class, I stayed back and practiced coning the clay for a while because I’'m a tactile
learner and my first piece was a wonky, wonderful disaster. As I coned the clay again and again, I
learned that trying to push the clay into the center, forcing it to be where you want it doesn’t really
work. Instead, you have to have steady, strong hands that won’t yield to the clay going off course, but
instead, guide it to the center, simply by being unmoving. It’s is not that the potter dominates the clay
to where she wants it, but that she guides it by being a strong, present force as they clay makes its
journey around the wheel.

It was at this point that I thought about a well-known imagery for how God relates to God’s people
came to mind:
The word that came to Jeremiah from the Lord: ‘Come, go down to the potter’s house, and
there I will let you hear my words.’ So I went down to the potter’s house, and there he was
working at his wheel. The vessel he was making of clay was spoiled in the potter’s hand, and
he reworked it into another vessel, as seemed good to him. Then the word of the Lord came to me:
Can I not do with you, O house of Israel, just as this potter has done? says the Lord. Just like
the clay in the potter’s hand, so are you in my hand.’

I’ve always known this imagery for God and God’s people; the idea that we are clay in God the
potter’s hand, but I had always assumed that meant that God could mold us and change us however
God might please.

As I continued to cone the clay that day I thought about all the times in which God didn’t force me to
be or to become something I am not, but rather the times when I felt the gentle, yet unyielding,
guidance. I’ve seen it in my prayers and in the long arc of my spiritual journey; I’ve seen it in simple
things and in incredibly complex things. Looking back over my own life, I know that I am grateful for
all the ways in which the potter has molded me into who I am today, and pray that I may continually
be willing to be molded. My prayer for each of us individually and as a congregation of God’s people
is that we will be ever ready to be continually worked and reworked by the potter as we are molded
into who we are meant to become.
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Jeremiah 18:1-6a, NRSV



Parish Picnic

COVINGTON WOODS PARK

COME PRAY WITH US AT




JOIN MEMBERS OF CHRIST CHURCH

EUCHARIST AT
MASSEY
SPRINGS

Once a quarter Eucharist in the Activities Room

August 13  3:00 in the Afternoon
November 12

February 11  Massey Springs
May 12 2945 Smallhouse Road




J0IN FATHER STEVE
“DISHMAN MCGINNIS

The children of Dishman MicGinnis Elementary School are in need of mentors. Last year,
more than 80 mentors met with students for about 20 minutes at least twice @ month, but

the waiting list had another 75.

Join me in supporting the teachers and staff in raising up the next generation of leaders.

For more information, contact Father Steve at steve@cechg.com
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{23 Dishman McGinnis!

The children of Dishman McGinnis need and want YOU!

What an exciting year to be a part of the Dishman McGinnis Mentoring Program.
I would like to welcome back returning mentors and thank all the new folks who have
agreed to join in on the fun! We are so thankful to everyone in the community
that spends quality time with a child at Dishman. We are starting our 6th year in our new
building and recently our school was recognized for being a “Lighthouse School”

The relationships that you build with the students helps them to grow and learn each day!
The children of Dishman McGinnis need and want YOU!! We are looking for people to
commit to visiting a child at least twice monthly. This can be either reading with the child or
eating lunch with them. That is basically up to the mentor. We are looking for you to spend
approximately 20 minutes twice a month getting to know a child.

There are many activities that you can do with your mentee:

1. eatlunch  2sharpen the saw 3. read
4. computer time 5. school parties 6. play games

Last year we had 80 gracious volunteers in our building. Our children could not wait
to see their mentor. I could not go a day without a child asking for a mentor.
They really LOVE you! We are hoping to exceed that number this school year.
Please consider making the difference in the life of a child.

If you would like to sign up please fill out the information sheet at the Church office
and return it to Father Steve or send it to Angie Slocum at Dishman McGinnis.
If you were a mentor last year and would like to have your same child back,
please note that at the bottom of the page.

If you have completed a background check with BG City Schools then you do not have to
complete another one. If this is your first year then please send that in as well. As soon as
you fill out the form and get it back to me [ will assign you a child.

I need for everyone to please fill out a new info sheet each school year.

Thank you so much for your time and dedication to our children.

Angie Slocum

Guidance Counselor - Dishman McGinnis
270-746-2250 angelia.slocum@bgreen.Ryschools.us
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Godly Play Sunday School
Schedule of Stories

Ever wondered what stories your children are hearing each Sunday?
Pre K Class:

Sept | Circle of the Church Year

Sept 8 Parish Pichic at Covington Woods Park
Sept I5 Creation

Sept 22 The Flood and the Ark (Noah)

Sept 29 Great Famiy | -Abram A Sarai
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Kindergarten & Ist Grade Closs:

Sept I Circle of the Church Year

Sept 8 Parish Picnic at Covington Woods Park
Sept I5 Creation

Sept 22 The Flood and the Ark (Noah)

Sept 29 Great Family | -Abram L Sarai
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2nd & 3rd Grade Class:

56|9+I Creation

Sept 8 Parish Pichic at Covington Woods Park
SePJr 5 Creation The Falling Apar+

Sept 22 Story ofF Abrahom/story ofF Sarah
SeP+ 29 S+or'y of Jacob

\J/
N

4+h & 5th Grade Class:

Sept | Circle of the Church Year

Sept 8 Parish Pichic at Covington Woods Park
Sept IS5 Creation, The Faliing Aport

Sept 22 Great Family | --Abrom & Sarai

Sept 29 St Augustine/st. Teresa ofF Caleutta
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Tl £.0.F.
Qiving Oun Faith Together, v

WEDNESDAYS IN SEPTEMBER: 4,11, 18, 25

DINNER 5:30PM '_
($8/ADULT, $4/CHILD, MAX $20/HOUSEHOLD
CLASSES FOR CHILDREN-ADULTS 6-7PM

NEIGHBORHOOD PRAYER WALKS: The Sacred Conversations Group
invites you to join us in neighborhood prayer walks. Neighborhood Prayer
Walks aren't just walking around. It's not just praying. It is walking
through our neighborhood praying with our eyes and hearts wide open. It
is noticing signs of hope and signs of need, and how God is calling us to
be present to both. Join us in the cloister area where we will launch our

prayer walks and then gather back in St. George's for a group reflection.
We will then join Adam Trambley, Rector of 5t. John's Episcopal Church in
Sharon, Pennsylvania and Prayer Walk veteran at CEC on Friday evening,
September 27th to further discuss and discern where God is at work in
our city and where Christ Church fits into that work.

JOURNEY TO THE HOLY LAND: Join us as we "travel” through the Holy
Land beginning with Jesus' hometown Nazareth and following his life
and ministry (Bethlehem, Capernum, Jordan River, Jerusalem, Caesarea
Philipi) all the way to the resurrection and beyond (Jerusalem,
Jaffaj/Joppa, Emmaus). Led by Father Steve in Moore Hall.

CHILDREN'S CLASSES: From 6-6:30pm the children will learn music
with Brittany Whitlow. From 6:30-7:00pm they, too, will take a journey
through the Holy Land learning about Jesus life and ministry.

For children under 5 years of age, the nursery is available.

REGISTER BY FILLING OUT AN ORANGE CARD FOUND IN THE PEW BACK AND
RETURNING IT TO THE CHURCH OFFICE OR BY REGISTERING ONLINE AT
WWW.CECBG.COM




Sundays from 9:00-9:45am beginning August 11th



CHRIST CHURCH-BG &
ST. JOHN'S-MURRAY
INVITE YOUTH 6TH GRADE
AND UP TO JOIN US FOR A

Community
Mission Trip

Date: September 13th-15th, 2019
Location: Hopkinsville, KY

We have been welcomed to stay at Grace Church.
We will work on a service project with

New Jerusalem Baptist Church and learn about
The Way of Love with Father Matt. We will also
mix in some fun and games!

There is no cost to participate thanks to generous
donors.

For more information contact

Angie Mills (angiemills2556egmail.com)

or Karen Crabtree (Karenececbg.com)




Youth Community }
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September 8th: Circle: Prayers and Blessings: Spm-6:30pm: We will meet in to talk about the ways
we can pray and be in relationship with God. Dinner provided. EYC Lounge.

September 13th-15th: Deanery Mission Trip-Hopkinsville: We will join youth from St John’s-Murray
and other churches in the deanery to help repair and restore the New Jerusalem Baptist Church,
discuss racism of the past and present, and ways we can help change things for the future.

We will also have time to build relationships and have fun together! There is no cost to attend
but youth MUST REGISTER HERE: https://forms.gle/aUWU2k{j5xd3bzDH9

September 22nd: Game Night - Spm-7pm: We will meet for a night of all your favorite games. Golem,
Awkward Storyteller, and an Ultimate Spoons Championship are all on deck, with more to choose from.
We’ll enjoy a fellowship dinner together also. EYC Lounge.

September 29th: BackPack Meals: 2pm-4pm We will help Miss Jodi with Feeding America make
sure all our friends at local schools have enough to eat by packing backpack meals. We will meet at the
Family Enrichment Center (1133 Adams St.)

Please contact Karen Crabtree (karen@cecbg.com) for more information

EPISCO:

HOSTED BY:
SEP. 3 - THE EDWARDS
SEP. 10 = THE PANKEYS
SEPT. 17 - PAULA MAIER
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You can make a difference

When you shop for back to school
supplies at smile.amazon.com
Amazon donates.

You shop. Amazon donates.
amazonsmile
N1

The Lay Pastoral Care Ministry is designed to assist the clergy in providing love, care and concern to
fellow parishioners and to be a “ministry of presence.” The following persons coordinate the various
aspects of this ministry:

Ministry Leader - Elizabeth Rhodes Food Ministry - Carol DuBose & Jamie Chaftin
Card Ministry - Sharon Dyrsen Prayer Shawl Ministry - Mary Travelsted
Eucharistic Visitors - Deacon Kellie Mysinger Altar Flower Delivery - Daughters of the King

Communication Coordinator - Sue Edwards

If you would like to know more about this ministry, contact one of the coordinators listed above. Kathy
Leonard & Bill Riedel are the Vestry liaisons to this ministry and can also provide additional information.

Centering Prayer meets in the Chapel on Wednesdays at 12:45pm after
Healing Eucharist.

Be still and know that I am God. (Psalm 46:10)

Do you sometimes feel the noise of the world puts you on overload? Do you ever
seek a few quiet moments just to sit in silence so you can “hear” what is really
important? If so, then we may be the group for you. No preparation is needed.
Come as you are. All are welcome. To learn more, please contact Sue Edwards
(sumace2@gmail.com).

Christ Episcopal Church is responsible for Meals,Inc. on Saturday,
October 5th. Anyone interested in helping with pickup of food, setup or
delivery, please contact Kathy Wise-Leonard at (270)779-5595.




Sunday, September 15th
2:00pm
Surface Hall

English Country Dance is back at Christ
Church. Social dances from the 1700s (think 7 &

Jane Austen), to the present, in the English o ‘ LTS
Country Dance style. All dances are taught and prompted. No partner is necessary. All ages are
welcome and beginners are always encouraged. We meet the 3rd Sunday of each month in Surface Hall
from 2:00—3:30pm. There is no charge. Please wear non-marking, comfortable shoes. For more
information, please contact Jan Campbell (270-535-2258)

Ge Sunday September 1st
Order
of the ] > 8:50 AM
“Daughters X The Daughters will gather in the Chapel for prayer and fellowship.
of the King

The Brotherhood of St Andrew invites all men and youth of Christ Church to join ~ _Jesus is Lord
us in service to the church and to the community.
We meet on the first and third Saturdays of each month in the Conference Room
at 8:00am for fellowship and sharing a reflection on Sunday’s Gospel reading.

Our next meetings will be Saturdays, September 7th & 21st.

American Sign Language (ASL) — Part I - (8 Sessions)
Thursdays from 6-7:30p.m, beginning September 26™.

This course is designed for people who are new in their
discovery of American Sign Language. Instructor Nancy Perry
A S | will cover the first half of the book "A Basic Course in American
Sign Language" by Tom Humphries, Carol Padden, and Terrence
J. O'Rourke, (2nd ed.) No prior ASL experience necessary. Please
purchase the book & bring it with you to the first day of class.
Scholarships available for members of Christ Episcopal Church;
contact Father Steve if interested. Please register by for the

course by calling Community Education( 270.842.4281) or stop
into their office (1227 Westen St.)



Fair Trade Coffee will be on sale
between services on Sunday, October
13. You’ll find order forms by the
coffee in Moore Hall. If you need any
more information, call Kathy Wise-
Leonard at (270)779-5595 or email at
billkathyleonard@ bellsouth.net.

CHURCHES
UNITED IN

CHRIST
HELP MINISTRY

Wednesday Lunch Ministry would love help stocking the pantry. They need
spaghetti sauce, egg noodles , elbow macaroni, ice tea & lemonade mixes,
and of course monetary donations are always appreciated!

You can drop your donations in the kitchen or at the office desk.

For more information, please contact Mary Cash (MaryGCash@gmail.com)

The Churches United In Christ Help Ministry is one of the oldest outreach
ministries of Christ Church. In partnership with the four other downtown
Christian churches, we attempt to assist families with their electric bill,
emergency prescriptions ,gasoline for an out of town doctor appointment, etc.
For the past several months, the NEED has far exceeded our resources to help.
In order to effectively sustain this ministry we need for members to step up
with a pledge of $10 or more per week. The Help Ministry at Christ Church
currently distributes about $1,000 per month to those in need using a voucher
system. We only help an individual once every 12 months.

Won't you please include a gift to the Help Ministry in your gifts to Christ
Church!

God Bless
Mary, Mary, Karen, Margie, Susan, and Elaine
Your HELP MINISTRY TEAM


mailto:MaryGCash@gmail.com

CONVERSATIONS WITH SCRIPTURE is currently studying
the Gospel of Luke. The class meets in Cates Lounge on
Sundays at 9AM and will be led by Miliska Knauft. Scholarly
based background information (inclusive of notes on culture and
geography) will be presented at each class session. Study
questions will be distributed each week to assist participants in
preparation for the discussions. All are welcome to attend.

There are many ways you can help the Music Ministry at '
Christ Church! We always appreciate your prayers!
If God has given you a musical gift please come
join us! Choir rehearsals are on Wednesdays

at 7:30, or join us for special services such as Lenten
Evensong, the Great Vigil, and Easter.

Contact Ken Stein (Ken@cecbg.com) for rehearsal
times before those services. :

You can be a Friend of Music by giving specifically to Friends of Music fund. This helps us
with instrumental musicians for our special services.

Other ways to help:

Sewing— upkeep of our choir robes used in services, and making costumes for special events.
Boar’s Head Festival (Madrigal Dinner) set-up, decoration and clean-up.

Most of us experience times in our lives when we
need a little help or would appreciate knowing that
we are cared for. A prepared and delivered meal is
one expression of love and caring that many of us
are able to provide. The Lay Pastoral Care
Committee would like to organize this effort so
that Father Steve and Mother Becca can offer
meals to parishioners in times of need, such as
recovering from surgery or when grieving.

Photo Credit: Rachael Machado (Facebook)

If you would be interested in participating in this

ministry or would like to know more, please contact either Jamie Chaffin (missjamiel2@yahoo.com)
or Carol DuBose (caroldubose@aol.com)

T
+I+
HEALING

Wednesdays
12:00pm in the Nave
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Katie and Tony Tabor welcomed daughter Scarlett into the world on July 23rd at 11:45am. She was
Olbs, 90z and 20 and 3/4 inches long. Scarlett is the granddaughter of Nick and Sally Heil.

09/01
09/02
09/02
09/04
09/04
09/05
09/05
09/06
09/07
09/07
09/09
09/09
09/09
09/10
09/11
09/11

Paula Cockrel
Ron Raby
Benjamin Chaffin
Vickie Cole

Bill Bohannon
Mac Jefterson
Thomas Dooley 111
Sadie Linden
Mary Cash
Melinda Joyce
Mike Harper
Brittany Whitlow
Annabelle Gaines
Vonda Garringer
Chuck Owsley

Jenny Morehead

09/12
09/14
09/14
09/15
09/16
09/17
09/18
09/19
09/19
09/20
09/20
09/21
09/21
09/21
09/21
09/21

Kelly Colovos
Andrea Petty

Cate Loiars

Colin McAllister
LaJuana Wilcher
Dawn Hall

John Vokurka

Jim Beattie Jr.
Abby Adams-Smith
Addison Dunn
Gabriella Centers
Jimmy Bohannon Jr.
John Grider
Warren Campbell
Bill Skaggs

E. J. Shoulders

09/22
09/22
09/23
09/23
09/23
09/25
09/25
09/26
09/27
09/27
09/27
09/28
09/29
09/29
09/30
09/30

Richard Greer
Omni Olmsted
Hattie Hines
Charles Gillock
Emma Loiars

Jan Campbell
James Beattie
Melanie Butler
Johnnie Wilson
Heidi Huddleston
Brook Talley

Bill Kernohan
Cheryl McFarland
Josh Ford

Harold McGuffey
Josh Smith

Be sure to check the parish’s website at www.cecbg.com for any communication you might have
missed. The Lancet, our weekly electronic newsletter and The Window monthly newsletter are found
under the Connect menu. You can also check the church calendar along with the Ministry Scheduler
under the Calendar menu.

Always remember to check Christ Church’s Facebook page for up to date
information and event pictures. You can like us at www.facebook.com/cecbg

facebook. EI‘

Remember to check out the Diocese of Kentucky website for all things related to the Diocese. You
can find news and events along with ministries the Diocese is partnered. Go to
www.episcopalky.org
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Christ Episcopal Church

Outreach Funds Report for period ending July 31, 2019

Year to Income  Year To Total

Balance -  Date from Date Balance - 2018
Fund Name 01/01/2012 Income  Tramsfers [Expense 73172019 Income
All Saints Center 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00
All Saints Scholarship 627.64 1,662.14 000 228978 143333
Bishop's Discretionary 0.00 1,302.00 1.502.00 0.00 118700
Churches United in Chrizt Help Ministry 6.530.00 4.940.00 5500.00  5970.09 15717.04
Deaf & Hard of Hearing Ministry 1.387.00 0.00 000 L3700 133700
Diocese of Jerusalem Good Friday Offering 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 60.00
Episcopal Campus Ministry (ECM) 830.18 1.268.00 217.85 190033 100.00
Episcopal Relief & Development - Hurricanes 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00
Epizscopal Touth Community (EYC) 147219 1,124.00 0.00  2,596.19 835.00
Heifer Project 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00
Hotel Inc 1,820.00 597.00 2,002.97 414.03 423000
Living Waters for the World 1144791 2.620.76 263192 1143675 32618356
Meals, Inc 62.50 0.00 0.00 62.50 31230
Room In The Inn 1,060.05 80.00 6525  L,074.80 04250
United Thank Offering - Ascension Sunday 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00
Wednesday Community Lunch Ministry 2.264.69 197641 285043 L281.67 372525
Wednesday Community Lunch Ministry 2422 zerved YTD; 23 velunteers average week
Yoga 867.03 527.58 12720 1,367.43 873.00
TOTAL 2348030  16,387.98 0.00 1509671 29,780.57 6346320
Rector Discretionary 31500 273417 3.040.17 0.00
Acssociate Rector Discretionary 26600 243763 2.703.63 0.00
Deacon Discretionary 116.00 120383 131983 0.00
TOTAL 697.00  6375.65 1.072.65 0.00
TOTAL OUTREACH INCOME 22,763.63



Financial Reports

Christ Episcopal Church
Operating Fund Report for period ending July 31, 2019

% of Annual
Account# Account Name JULY 2019 YTD 2019 Annual Budget Budget
INCOME
Parish Offerings 47,756.50 374,434.33  666,176.00 56%
Doicesan Support 5,045.00 24,315.00 38,540.00 63%
Investment Income 0.00 0.00 67,051.33 0%
Miscellaneous Income 300.00 1,825.00 3,225.00 57%
INCOME TOTAL 53,101.50 400,574.33  774,992.33 52%
EXPENSE
Adminstration 2,048.81 16,802.83 37,000.00 45%
Buildings and Property 12,616.71 75,135.13  123,300.00 61%
Christian Formation 898.41 10,273.72 18,250.00 56%
WEU Episcopal Campus Ministry (ECM) 61.80 4,254.52 11,000.00 39%
Diocesan and Vestry Support 10,752.16 61,623.34 104,315.00 59%
Music Ministry 115.31 10,095.16 20,500.00 49%
Parish Life 860.70 5,593.90 18,200.00 31%
Worship 219.66 3,364.96 4,000.00 84%
Staff Salaries and Benefits 34,857.05 249,772.45  432,513.33 58%
EXPENSE TOTAL 62,430.61 436,920.01  765,078.33 57%
MET SURPLUS (DIFFERENCE) -9,329.11 -36,345.68 5,914.00

THE EPiSCOPﬂZ CHURCH iF




VNFOHLAYORERUJYPTUI FGZGAQWSMHUDUBIB L
Il G XWXURBXGEFCUBNEMHRLI TNTAV I FZC
NHDWOMRZWSDVFNJOEHI NDLMHLI L L DMBZC
J SMPCUNFAILI NGNT SKLNGPWNROUJGT I
KLHSCSWRPEMHONNDOUQMYVEUJPI TAMTFW
L TEUSLODQMW I WFUPBSJJ ZNIKWEGDU BSW
UBAOLI XFCXYXUNVI ALEWSGUJIKCLGRIBG
B FTLEQAKENFABTINVLEOVIKTLWUTFI CREWM
J UEASWQI A I K TCSNMHMMOTMHEIRMHENA QXN
XNXEEI HPFUUEYWTOWGNITROFMOTCAQUB
AOE ZYWMXYKFMQFEBUDRFRI ENDILYMUA
FQPTHOPWCRPXCFFLULTULEDBXJEMLS O X
ORURCAUFEACWEJIJMMG SWBF S UORENETGTD
XGNCOFGPTLGRWLMGANSGGUJFRUI QYGAQ
QHAY XTI KMHEOQI CEDBDOI I I HZYUEWZPAQVZGAQ
XRI GHTEOUSLFFAXAELZLUWHSPNHSTCF
OGWWRTIECREAPECTYRSEEAEZBPFAUJTOSG
ouTCOCIl SKRTEYCJGSI|I COSXGEZOMI HXRF
XbPCAUMKGI HCREI PV XNETAHNODUDN KN
T AV FGJFEHJIVTITGEMY Il EXOLUBESTLRYVERNAQ
B TAJWVWTUFOFEADUDUOILRIKHDBTI I UABGRNAQ
RI GTNENIMEMLMFRZSNMJYANVXUNQMIL
uy SywXx 1 UVGPURNFJSEGDWL I ERGHTFTT
PDMRIKTEOEDXMYVQAJOZWHUB S Al I NAKWU
XNI BV SLWOWXZSD2zZzWYJTARMHUALXTFMRTZC

ACCOMPANYING AWESOME BLESSED

CREATIVE COMFORTING EMINENT

FRIENDLY FATHER GENEROUS

GUARDIAN HEALING HONORABLE

| AM JUST LIFEGIVING

LOVE MOTHER HEN MERCIFUL

NOBLE OMNIPOTENT PERFECT

PROTECTIVE PURE ROYAL

RESPONSIVE RIGHTEOUS SACRED

SYMPATHETIC UNFAILING ZEALOUS

You will seek me and find me...

Jeremiah 29:13a



Christ Episcopal Church

1215 State Street

Bowling Green, Kentucky 42101
(270) 843-6563
www.cecbg.com

Office Hours Monday—Thursday

8:30am—4:30pm
Closed Fridays

Service Times

Sunday

8:00am Holy Eucharist Rite One
9:00am Sunday School

10:00am Holy Eucharist Rite Two

Tuesday

12:15pm Centering Prayer Community

Wednesday
7:00am Morning Prayer

e,

Christ Episcopal Church
is a community of
Christ’s servants who seek to —
Worship God with joy and wonder,
Learn and Grow together, and
Radiate God’s love to all.

12:00pm Holy Eucharist with Healing Prayers

Clergy And Staff

The Reverend Dr. Steven J. Pankey
Rector

steve(@cecbg.com

The Reverend Rebecca Kello
Associate Rector and Chaplain to the
Episcopal Campus Ministry at WKU
becca@cecbg.com

The Reverend Kellie Mysinger

Deacon

kellie@cecbg.com

Vonda Garringer
Parish Administrator

Vonda@cecbg.com

C. Kenneth Stein
Director of Music and Organist
ken@cecbg.com

Laura Goodwin
Director of Christian Education
laura@cecbg.com

Karen Crabtree

Director of Youth and Director of
Online Communications
karen@cecbg.com

The Vestry

2019 Class
Shelley Carter
Laura Harper Lee
Sarah Loiars
Paula Lyons

2020 Class
Gail Brooks
Justin Chaffin
Kathy Leonard

Gary Reimer

2021 Class
Leonard Edwards
Bill Riedel
Shawn Rhodes
Adam Tabor

Shelley Carter, Senior Warden
Gary Reimer, Junior Warden
Paula Lyons, Clerk
Leslie Weigel, Treasurer
Hamp Moore, 4sst. Treasurer
Mark Eastin, Asst. Treasurer

Seven Parish Ministry Areas
And Vestry Member Liaisons

Worship
Steve Pankey, Becca Kello

Gail Brooks & Paula Lyons

Learn
Christian Formation
Sarah Loiars & Laura Harper Lee

Grow
Congregational Development
Shawn Rhodes & Adam Tabor

Radiate
Fellowship
Leonard Edwards & Gary Reimer

Radiate
Outreach
Shelley Carter & Justin Chaffin

Radiate
Pastoral Care
Kathy Leonard & Bill Riedel
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